

GRIFFIN-SPALDING CHAMBER OF COMMERCE

P.O. Box 73 • GRIFFIN, GA 30224

PHONE 770-228-8200 • FAX 770-228-8031

WWW.GRIFFINCHAMBER.COM

December 9, 2014

Mr. Kenny Smith City Manager City of Griffin P.O. Box T Griffin, GA 30224

Dear Mr. Smith & Commissioners,

The Military Affairs Committee of the Griffin/Spalding Chamber of Commerce would like to respectfully submit a request to make some additions and changes to the existing Veterans Memorial Park located inside the Oak Hill Cemetery. The Military Affairs Committee has been successful in fundraising to support the items requested. Below are the items we would like to request permission to do.

- The Committee requests permission to erect a monument dedicated to the Global War on Terror. This monument would be placed inside the Veterans Memorial Park beside the sidewalk near the entrance.
- 2. The Committee requests permission to re-caulk and re-putty all of the existing monuments located inside the Veterans Memorial Park to help protect them from the elements.
- 3. The Committee requests permission to erect a granite podium to be used for ceremonies held in the park.
- 4. The Committee requests permission to replace eight concrete benches that are currently in place with permanent granite benches.
- The Committee requests permission to replace the eagle on top of the WWII Monument that was stolen.

Thank you for your consideration of these requests. The Military Affairs Committee will take responsibility of having the above items done in the order listed, as funds allow, hopefully to accomplish the complete list. The Committee would like to begin the installation of the first item by Spring of 2015.

Thank you,

Bonnie Pfrogner Executive Director

Griffin/Spalding Chamber of Commerce

Ricky Todd

Committee Chairman

Military Affairs Committee



